
Town of Chatham, 2020 
July 2, 2020 
Attendance: Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, William Briggs 
 
Minutes to June 2020 meeting approved as written. 
The selectmen signed vouchers. 
The selectmen received a bill from North East Resource Association for 
$100.00 but declined to pay the bill as the town does not belong to the 
association.  
The selectmen signed timber warrant for $ 4,148.47 for wood cut on 
WMNF by Khiel. A new intent was also signed. The amount to cover the 
new intent is already in escrow so intent was signed. 
 
USDA sent a report on the Cold River Resource Project. 
 
A complaint was made concerning fireworks being set off very late at 
night. Bill Briggs will look into fire danger. He will report back. An 
attempt will be made to address the problem with the landowner 
responsible prior to further action being taken. 
 
Josh Kiesman has failed to record the tax deed for his property located 
in South Chatham. The town will have the deed recorded so that the 
property can be added back into the 2020 warrant. 
 
John Gerrish reached out about making another tax payment for back 
taxes. 
 
Frank Eastman inquired about using some left-over gravel located near 
the cemetery to use in the Historical Society driveway. The Selectmen 
discussed it and decided against it.  
 



The beach/boat launch area is in rough shape. The selectmen will ask 
Alan Eastman to take a look at it to see if anything can be done to 
improve it.  
David Emery is going to put an estimate together to expand the 
porch/steps to enter the town office. 
 

 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
 
 


